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Dear Friends of Marian University, 
 
A wise person once told me, challenging times are the times to lean on your values, not  
abandon them. Our Catholic Agnesian values have supported Marian University since our 
humble beginning back in 1936. Thanks to the generosity of our supporters throughout our 
history and the sturdy foundation provided by the Congregation of Sisters of St. Agnes, today 
we are able to deliver both values and value to our students — two attributes all too often 
lacking in higher education these days. 

Did you know that Marian University has the lowest published tuition price of any four-year 
private institution in the State of Wisconsin? This reflects our commitment to keeping  
our high-quality, relevant, values-based education within the reach of as many students  
as possible, across the economic spectrum. We would not be able to do this if not for the 
generous support of our friends and benefactors, and the hard work and dedication of 
our faculty and staff.

In this issue of the President’s Report, you will learn about a few of our students, the difficult 
times they have faced, and how the core values of Marian University drove the support they 
received from this community. You will also see that last year was a challenging one for  
Marian financially, and that we leaned on our values to guide us in making decisions that will 
make Marian stronger going forward. We have begun this year with a vibrant first-year class 
(the second largest in our history at 328, and 409 including transfers), and with a new resource 
for athletics: an artificial turf field to host men’s and women’s soccer and men’s and women’s 
lacrosse. We also start the year with new programs for adult and graduate students, a new 
bowling team, renovated living space for students, and a new home for our student life staff. 

Our values — community, service, learning, social justice, and spiritual traditions — guide 
and support us in good times and in daunting ones. Our value — high quality, relevant, 
private education with the lowest price in the State — allows us to live our Catholic 
Agnesian mission by serving students from all walks of life. Our friends and benefactors  
help make all of this possible. Thank you for your support of Marian University. 
 
Sincerely,

Andrew P. Manion, Ph.D. 
President

President’s Message
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At a time when graphic design major  
Courtney Makinen should be enjoying the final  
year of her Marian University education, it is just  
beginning to get back on track. If it weren’t for  
Ewing’s Sarcoma, the junior would be a senior.  
And if not for the Marian community, she may not 
have overcome the rare form of bone cancer with 
her spirits as high as they are.

Following her sophomore year, the lifelong softball 
player and infielder for the Marian softball team 
began to experience back pain. Assuming it was  
a minor injury from lifting weights or overuse from 
softball, it turned out to be something typically 
found in children and young adults as old as 20. 
With her fourth vertebrae nearly destroyed, and  
after countless diagnostic tests, stem cell collections, 
and biopsies, it was determined on July 31, 2018, 
that there were also tumors in her arm and  
a volleyball-sized tumor in her abdomen. 

This also marks the point when the Oconomowoc 
High School graduate began to feel Marian’s core 
value of community. Two weeks away from fall  
classes beginning, faculty and staff scrambled to 
help her navigate the unknowns about pausing her  
educational path while ensuring no question was 
left unanswered and that everything was in order  
for her eventual return. 

“The support was amazing. People were sad, but so 
quick to ask ‘How can I help? What can I do?’” said 
Makinen. “I had very little time to think ‘what about...’” 
because everyone just came out to help and  
support me, and it was really comforting.”

She was referred to the Children’s Hospital of  
Milwaukee and immediately put in a back brace  
that went from her neck down to her waist. The first 
week of August she began what amounted to eight 
rounds of chemotherapy, and with the treatment 
being successful, that November she underwent 
abdominal surgery to remove what was left of the 
tumors and preserve her internal organs impacted 
by cancer.

“People from Marian were visiting, professors were 
emailing to check in, our sports teams were having
games dedicated to raising funds for me — it was  
overwhelming,” Makinen said. “The support was 
more than I could have ever imagined or asked for.”

With recovery from the first rounds of chemotherapy 
and the surgeries going well, the doctors decided 
the next step was to simultaneously add six more 
rounds of chemotherapy while also getting  
radiation treatments to target specific areas  

IN THE COUNT
Through its Agnesian values, 
Marian community helps 
Courtney Makinen recover 
from cancer and take a swing 
at return to softball
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impacted by the cancer. The combination of treatments 
started on Dec. 19, 2018, and continued for the next 
five months.

“To think about people from Marian supporting someone 
like me who they may not even know, just because they 
care and want to help, it was just so amazing,” Makinen 
said. “I saw fellow patients who didn’t receive the same 
kind of support — it speaks to how great Marian is, that 
without hesitation or question they came out committed 
to helping me.”

And that commitment didn’t end when Makinen was 
informed on July 30, 2019 — one day shy of it being 
a year since her initial diagnosis — that she had entered 
remission. In fact, it still carries on today. Marian’s faculty 
and staff worked to get her enrolled in classes and ensure 
a smooth transition back, and softball coach Tony Draves 
has made sure she’s been involved with the team during 
the offseason and as morning workouts have begun. 

To think about people from Marian 
supporting someone like me who they may 
not even know, just because they care and 
want to help, it was just so amazing.

“The professors have been a tremendous help, offering 
one-on-one meetings and just being accommodating 
and understanding that I may not know or remember 
something because of my year off,” Makinen said. “Being 
on campus, I can’t really walk to a class without someone 
stopping to ask how I’m doing. The Marian community  
has just been so welcoming from the moment I returned.” 

While her focus is on her education, she still has her sights 
set on a return to softball. She’s been unable to return to 
full softball activity — there’s a three-month wait after  
chemotherapy ends and from there it’s up to the doctors 
to determine when she is ready to return to full activity — 
but for now she remains a critical and prominent part of 
the softball team’s daily practices, with her noting Draves 
“is not giving up on seeing me return.” 

“Even if it’s at the end of the season or for just one at-bat, 
all I want is to get back to playing,” Makinen said. And 
when she does, the Marian community will certainly be 
there to cheer her on, much like it has over the past year 
and a half.

The Marian University Faculty Emeritus Association  
(MUFEA) formed in 2018 to acknowledge the long,  
dedicated, and distinguished service of our  
Faculty Emeriti, and it is working to maintain  
a mutually-beneficial relationship between those 
faculty and the Marian community, to whom they 
have devoted themselves for many years.  

The honor of Professor Emeritus is bestowed upon 
faculty who have retired or separated from Marian
after 10 or more years of distinguished service at 
the level of Associate Professor or higher. Marian — 
knowing these individuals held wisdom that went 
beyond the specific issues they had given guidance 
on in the past — decided to meet with them on  
a more regular basis to put even more of their 
knowledge into action. As a result, and given the 
Faculty Emeriti’s desire for a continued connection 
with Marian, biology professor and former Vice 
President for Academic Affairs, Sheryl Ayala 
proposed and President Andrew Manion approved 
the creation of MUFEA. 

The group meets quarterly and discusses priorities 
for the coming semester based on individual 
MUFEA members in attendance and the needs of 
the University. Members of MUFEA are now active 
members of the Marian community, attending 
university functions and contributing to or initiating 
academic endeavors. 

With Ayala serving as liaison between MUFEA 
and Marian’s administration, members include:  
Dr. Deborah Golias, CSA, education (33 years of service); 
Dr. Margaret Lorimer, CSA, history (38 years); Dr. Bruce 
Prall, chemistry (42 years); Prof. Robert Zande, 
education (28 years); Prof. William Zierdt, business 
(17 years); Prof. Christine Erickson, education (24 years, 
not pictured); Dr. John May, biology (26 years); and Dr. 
Jerome Burns, English (30 years). Professor Emeriti 
who have identified themselves as unable to 
commit to MUFEA membership include: Prof. Ann 
Egan, education (16 years); Prof. Lieselotte Straus, 
foreign language (23 years); Dr. Ray Wifler, music 
(24 years); Dr. Jeffrey Bechner, chemistry (37 years); 
Prof. William Albrecht, marketing (15 years); 
Dr. Michelle Majewski, psychology (29 years); 
Dr. Jonathan Nicoud, psychology (33 years).  

Marian University 
Faculty Emeritus Association

Dr. John May

Dr. Jerome Burns

Prof. Robert Zande

Prof. William Zierdt

Dr. Bruce Prall

Dr. Deborah Golias, CSA Dr. Margaret Lorimer, CSA
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When December graduate Demond Mettlach walked 
to the podium as the 2019 spring commencement 
speaker, it marked the culmination of a process that had 
begun the moment he stepped on the Marian University 
campus. At the same time, and by the end of his speech, 
it was the beginning of a new chapter for the English 
major and psychology minor.

From the very first day of freshmen orientation Mettlach 
felt included. He describes the beginning of his time  
at Marian with adulation, characterizing it as a Christian 
community that proved wrong his fear of not being  
accepted by others. He arrived to find an overwhelming 
sense of kindness, encouragement, and love, and it didn’t 
take long for him to realize that the school’s five core 
values — community, learning, service, social justice, and 
spiritual traditions — were truly embodied by the  
students, faculty, and staff.

“Everyone has something they’re insecure about, or  
a fear that people won’t accept them for who they are, 

How Marian’s 
Agnesian values 
helped Demond 
Mettlach stop 
worrying about 
being judged and 
start showing  
his true self

COMMUNITY

He arrived to find an overwhelming sense of kindness, 
encouragement, and love, and it didn’t take long for 
him to realize that the school’s five core values — 
community, learning, service, social justice, and 
spiritual traditions — were truly embodied by 
the students, faculty, and staff.
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but at Marian they embrace and  
accept you,” said Mettlach, recalling 
his first days on campus. “I didn’t 
think I would find a community like 
this, where I would be supported 
enough and where one day, I could 
be my true self. People feel so 
welcome here because the 
atmosphere is so positive and 
inviting.” 

Seeing how important living out  
the core values is to the university, 
Mettlach wanted in — he became  
a Resident Assistant in September 
2015 and continued that work 
through August 2018, working for 
Director of Residence Life Severa 

Krueger and developing a bond that 
he said he’ll forever be grateful for.

Loving how much he was  
connecting with the people of 
Marian as an RA, he desired another 
community-connecting role,  
starting at OneStop in May 2017  
and working through to his  
December 2018 graduation.

“Those two jobs really helped me 
connect with the community, and 
they allowed me to help others at 
the same time,” said Mettlach. “They 
also really helped me develop critical 
relationships with faculty, staff, and  

students, and allowed me to acquire 
lifelong skills.”

But Mettlach didn’t want to contain 
his connections to just Marian, and 
in fall 2017 he accomplished his 
lifelong dream of studying abroad 
in London. While he undoubtedly 
made countless memories overseas,  
something about his return left  
a lasting impression too — when  
he got back, seemingly nothing  
had changed. 

“I came back obsessed with the Brits, 
and even when I was going around 
pretending to be British, I was still  
being welcomed with smiling faces,” 

he said, laughing. “The people of 
Marian showed me then, and still 
show me, what true friendship is.”

Mettlach initially arrived at Marian 
fearing that his true self wouldn’t be 
accepted. He had heard repeatedly 
that college is about finding yourself 
and becoming comfortable with 
who you are, but he didn’t expect 
it to come as naturally as it did 
at Marian. 

It was this gradual realization and the 
countless small and big moments 
of Marian students, faculty, and staff 
carrying out the core values that led 
him to be comfortable with telling 
those attending his commencement 
speech that he identified as 
a gay man.

“Regardless of who knew, the  
people of Marian all showed me  
unconditional love, and the  
community they created showed me 
the importance of accepting myself 

and the true meaning of friendship,” 
said Mettlach. “The graduation 
speech was the hardest thing I’ve 
ever done in my life, and the hardest 
decision I’ve ever made, but to 
receive a standing ovation was unlike 
anything I could have ever imagined. 
The way the crowd reacted just 
proves how Marian comes together 
as a community and is all about 
acceptance — no matter what.”

While most graduates are happy to 
leave college with one job in-hand, 
Mettlach has two — in addition to 
being a residential staff member  
at a group home, he also serves  
as a graduation specialist through 
the Be Great Graduate program,  
a partnership between the Boys and 
Girls Club of Fond du Lac and Fond 
du Lac High School. He’s looking 
to travel a little more and wants to 
attend graduate school at Seattle 
University in 2020 to become a high 
school counselor and pass on the 
core values Marian instilled in him. 

Everyone has something they’re insecure 
about, or a fear that people won’t accept 
them for who they are, but at Marian they 
embrace and accept you.
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In the meantime, he is writing his 
first novel, “I Believe in Us,” and is 
creating a modeling profile in the 
hopes of becoming represented 
by an agent and agency. 

“Without the support from 
my professors, friends, 
family, and faculty I 
wouldn’t have been 
able to do what I did. 
I owe it all to them 
honestly — I 
can’t thank them 
enough,” Mettlach 
said. “I experienced  
a lot of success  
at Marian and 
I am so appreciative of 
the opportunities that 
were provided to me. Marian 
is full of amazing individuals 
who promote and are examples 
of the great community that 
Marian has to offer.”
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Black and 
Brown Faces 
For one week, Sept. 17–21, Marian had the privilege 
of hosting the traveling exhibit “The Color-Brave  
Photo Project: Black and Brown Faces, a New  
Narrative” in the Stayer Center Atrium. One of 10 
locations selected to host, the University guided a 
discussion to shift common stereotypes about people 
of color, as well as explore the negative impacts these 
false narratives can have on communities and to  
celebrate black and brown residents. The exhibit  

Mother Agnes 
Food Cupboard
With the success of a Sodexo food drive in late 2017, 
Campus Ministry noted how many students benefitted 
from the collection, and to continue offering  
assistance, the Mother Agnes Food Cupboard was 
formed in January 2018. This allowed donations of 
food items to be made year-round for students to 
access as needed, and 52 individuals utilized its  
offerings that first year alone — and it’s been  
increasing ever since. Initially offering basic food 
items, the Cupboard has grown to offer a wider variety 
of groceries and, near the end of the year, a donation 
was made that allowed it to stock hygiene products. 
“The community has been great, and the reception 
it gets, people understanding how important it is to 
help students in this way, is really reassuring,” said  
Sr. Edie Crews, Director of Campus Ministry.

THE MARIAN UNIVERSITY
COMMUNITY carrying out its
core mission and values in 2018 
began with the formation of 
a new initiative centered on giving 
to others, progressed to joining 
the charitable efforts of a student,
and culminated with hosting
a New Narrative to help shift
stereotypes. While there are many 
examples of the University  
actively demonstrating on a daily 
basis its Agnesian values —  
Community, Learning, Service, 
Social Justice, Spiritual Traditions 
— these three instances highlight 
impacts made that will be felt for 
years to come.
 

The 
Agnesian 
values we 
learn here 
can help 
make a 
difference 
anywhere
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Giving Kids Hope 
Senior psychology major Grace Howe was helping  
St. Jude Children’s Hospital long before her time at 
Marian, but her efforts while here have ensured Sabres 
will help the pediatric facility long after she’s gone and 
pursuing a career as a child life specialist. The Mission 
& Values Committee member’s passion for helping the 
Memphis-based hospital began in sixth grade, and 
after raising $5,000 in her school’s three St. Jude  
Math-A-Thons, she visited as a 16-year-old and has 
returned annually for a week ever since. Bringing with 
her thousands of items she collects through a Marian- 
sponsored drive — coloring books, crayons, stickers, 
toys, blankets — she also used money raised through 
her group Giving Kids Hope and its annual bowling 
fundraiser to plan and hold various events for patients 
during her stay. Starting as a family excursion of five, 
2018’s trip featured 20 travelers and, for the first time, 
Marian students: Rebecca Garcia, Basil Van Deusen, 
Molly Gross, Hannah Koniar, Nicole Reinke, and Bryton 
Tomko. Howe has translated her passion into an annual 
presentation at new student orientation and has 
prompted staff and faculty to facilitate the collection 
of tie blankets for donation. The bowling event, held 
in Howe’s home state of Illinois, now regularly sees 
members of the Marian community take part. “It was 
amazing to have people from Marian along, and to 
have Marian’s support in general, because we all come 
from different places and backgrounds and the  
children appreciate knowing people from all over care 
about them, even if they’ve never met,” Howe said.

featured 20 portraits taken by photographer Colleen 
Bies, a Hmong-American and Oshkosh native, and  
the photos were accompanied by stories about the 
subjects’ lives and why they call the Fox Valley home. 
In total, more than 200 community members viewed 
the exhibit. “It was a wonderful project to have on 
campus,” said Akila Grace, former Black Student 
Union President. “The project was great for Marian to 
host because we need more diversity on campus, for  
everyone to understand each person’s background 
and to know where we all come from. It left an  
impression on me and left me speechless. It made me 
cry because almost everyone of a different race has 
been through similar problems, and we as 
a community and university need to stand up and  
protect each other. Having this sort of exhibit at  
Marian will open up a lot of doors for students and 
adults so they know that they are not alone and that 
they have a voice.” 
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Fish Rentals, LLC
Jim and Judy Flood
Charles Forest
Edward Foy
Gallery & Frame Shop, LLC
Michael Garvey
Patricia Gerlach ’82
Giddings and Lewis Legacy Fund
Thor and Mallory Gilbertson

Jim and Virginia ’98 Gilmore
Paul ’92 and Stacey ’92 Gloede
Margaret Grabowski ’80
Jeffrey and Kathleen Gravelle
James Gray
Allen and Connie Gross
Shirley Guelig ’75/’94
Dawn Guell
Matthew Gustman ’06
Thomas ’97 and Cheri ’86  Guy
Kathleen Halter ’71
Patricia Hawig ’65
Colleen Hayes ’80
Lori Hayes ’86
Ruth Heiser SASN ’55
Mary Henning ’76
Thomas and Sally Herre
Joanne Higgins SASN ’57
David Hoffman ’92
Holiday Inn
Becky Holl
Patricia Holschuh ’81
Sharon Hsu ’75
Qian Huang ’13
Jane Hyde ’16
Mary Ann Jacobs ’65
James H. and Estelle G. Hansen Trust
Norine Janzen ’65
Dean Joas
The Johnson Family Trust
Sabrina Johnson
Barbara Jordan
Zoltan Kadar
Patricia Kahnle ’66
Long Kaiser ’80
Robert and Connie Kamphuis
Karen Karbowski ’64
Larry Karlin

Carrie Kasubaski ’97
Kelnhofer Family
Marguerite Keys ’52
Ciara Kidder
Marian Klapperich ’64
Terena Kleckner
Mary Klein
Eleonora Klinzing SASN ’52
Helen Komplin ’71

Margaret Konopka ’80
Geraldine Kortsch SASN ’60
Susan Kratz ’80
Therese Kudick ’83
Andrew Kukec
Louie and Colleen Lange
Loretta (Hengel) Lechner ’78
Edwin Lee ’05/’07
Amanda Lemiesz
Pamela Lewis-Nabbefeldt ’77
Marsha Lisowe ’72
Diane Lodge-Hamman ’95
Melissa Luedtke
Holly Luehring ’00
Bonnie Luhmann ’72
Qinghua Luo
Kristine Lyon ’00
Madison Area Mechanical & 
	 Sheet Metal Contractors
Andrew Mammel
Myra Manser
Lois Masche ’88
Donna Meinke ’69
Miller Chiropractic, LLC
Tabitha Miller ’10/’15
Robin Mock
Linda Mucha ’84
Deneen Mueller
Patricia Murray SASN ’56
Mary Nick ’84
Taylor Noble ’15
Dr. Elizabeth Nunez ’67
Jane O’Connor ’75
Cheryl O’Grady-Ritchie
John and Kimberly Olson
Laura Olson ’98
Faith Opsteen ’93
Debra Ortiz ’00

Paul Sr. ’02/’05 and Janet Osterholm 
Norma Osterndorf
Darlene Ottery SASN ’54
Robin Peeters ’87
Ashley Peichl ’13
Doris Peitz ’97
Diane Ploederl ’71
Scott and Sarah Ponath
Patricia Prellwitz SASN ’60

Barbara Pritzl ’78
Sandra Randall ’75/’99
Hannah Romuald ’16
Gretchen (Honeck) Ross ’71
Rebecca Rouse
Diane Ruhland ’70
Dr. James and Shirley Rupple
Jeffrey and Vicki Russell
Mehdi and Karolyn Samman
Karen Schaefer ’68
Kerri Schmidt ’81
Joseph Schneider ’78
James Schoenborn Family
Thomas Schuppe
Robert and Robin Schuster
Linda Seefluth ’95
Gary and Mary ’03 Shafer
Dr. William and Karen Shaw
Mary Skinkis ’84
Christopher and Jessica Smith
Joyce Smith ’10
Charlotte Snow ’93
Maxine (Olsen) Snyder ’57
John Soch
Christine Stautz ’74
Brenda Stobb
Robert Stogsdill
Brenda Stueber
Harlan Swift ’75
Jeanold Thuecks ’91/’94
Thomas Tougas
Drs. Seth and Kimberly Udlis
Unison Credit Union
Rozanne Van Deurzen ’59
Gary and Kathleen ’96 Vater
Kay Vogel ’87
Jacqueline Vollmer SASN ’59
Holly Waldschmidt ’71

Donor Listing   July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019

Investor Level
$25,000 and more
Agnesian HealthCare – 
	 A Member of SSM Health
Anonymous Donor
Barbara and Peter Stone 
	 Family Foundation, Inc.
C.D. Smith Construction
Congregation of Sisters of St. Agnes
Geraldine A. Cooper Estate
Fond du Lac Area Foundation
Fond du Lac Dock Spiders
Cynthia and Edsel B. Ford II
The Grande Foundation
Halquist Stone Company, Inc.
The Henry Ford II Fund
J.F. Ahern Co.
Korb Family Foundation, Inc.
Mercury Marine
Michels Family Foundation
Mid-States Aluminum Foundation, Inc.
Mike Shannon Automotive 
	 Foundation, Inc.
Sadoff Family Foundation
James B. and Kathleen M. ’64 Simon
Stephen Victor

Advancement 
Level
$10,000–$24,999
Anonymous Donor
Thomas Baker
Christopher and Sally Candee
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Chang
FDL Area Foundation, 
	 “Bob and Ann Fale Family Fund”
Forest County Potawatomi Foundation
Frank G. and Frieda K. Brotz 
	 Family Foundation
Dr. Andrew and Amy Manion
Richard Redman
Justin and Sasha Smith
Ted and Grace Bachhuber 
	 Foundation, Inc.
Jack Twohig

Builder Level
$5,000–$9,999
Baker Family Foundation
Richard and Karen Baker
Donald and Marilyn ’64 Cayen
Ron and Terri ’86 Emanuel
FDL Area Foundation, 
	 “Society Insurance Charitable Fund”
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Heisler ’83
Dr. Larry and Debra ’01 Heller
Claire Hutter
Thomas and Anne Petri

Trustee’s  
Associates
$2,500–$4,999
Anthony and Linda Ahern
Tripp and Colleen Ahern
Alliant Energy Foundation
Ascension Wisconsin
Baker Cheese Factory, Inc.

Beine Milk Transit, Inc.
Carole Cahill
Church Mutual Insurance 
	 Company Foundation
Louis and Kathryn ’74 Cristan
FDL Area Foundation, 
	 “Tim and Cathy Mathweg Fund”
Fond du Lac Rotary Club Charities Inc.
Carol Henrichs ’73
Mayville Engineering Company, Inc.
Rick and Joni Parks
Partners by Design & 
	 Fine Furnishings, Inc.
Dr. Frederic Sanford
Carol Smart ’60
Sodexo
Vienna Beef
Kevin Voelker ’84
Dr. Nicolette Weisensel ’96
S. Clay Willmington

President’s Club
$1,000–$2,499
Mary Ann Austin
Drs. E.T. and Sheryl K. Ayala
Elizabeth Boland SASN ’56
Bernice Bown ’56
Todd ’98 and Cheri Butz
Kathleen Candee
Kelly Chaney
Jeff Clark and Stacey Akey ’92/’96
Mary Ann Cody ’68
Rev. Mary Council-Austin
Dr. R.G. Raymond and 
	 Sarah Raymond Foundation
FloorQuest, LLC
Joseph and Kristi Foy
Don and Carey Gardin
Michael and Sarah Garvey
Pam George ’73
Grant Thornton Foundation
Green Bay Packers, Inc.
Jason and Jill Harmon
Harriet E. Heltzel Family Trust
William Harvat
Sharon Hilbert ’72
Holiday Automotive
Robert and Lori Hornung
Claudia Huettl
Leslie Jaber-Wilson ’91
David and JoAnn Klumpyan
George and Gina Koonce
Dr. Tom and Mary Jo ’97 Kraus
James ’97 and 
	 Shannon ’95/’02 LaLuzerne
Marchant Schmidt, Inc.
Russell Mayer and Lisa D’Ambrosio
Michels Corporation
Rick and Pat Miller
Steven and Mary Millin
Stuart and Veronica ’85 Parker
Shirley Putman ’64
Stephen and Darlene Recca
Corrine Reichert
Thomas and Carol Richter
Dr. Richard and Leslie Ridenour
Robert and Marilyn Rucks
Joan Schilke ’65
Silica For Your Home
John and Sally St. Peter
Eric and Kendra Stone
Van Straten Farms LLC
Vanguard Charitable

We Energies Foundation
Joseph and Ann (Sheridan) ’65 Wenzler
Winter & Toman Ventures, LLC: 
	 Slim & Chubby’s
Wisconsin Army National Guard
David and Martha Wong

Founder’s Club
$500–$999
Mike ‘09 and Tracy ‘09/’17 Abler
Advanced Tooling, Inc.
Ave Bie
Nancy Birschbach ’07/’09
Ken ’02 and Mary Beth Bockhorst
Mark ’81 and Beth (Radtke) ’81 Bostwick
CNA Surety Corporation
Capelle Bros. & Diedrich, Inc.
Moreen Carvan
Columbia Pipe & Supply Co.
Drexel Building Supply
Excel Engineering, Inc.

Robert and Deborah Fischer
Betty Flesch ’72
Fond du Lac Area Foundation – 
	 “Leonard Lewis Scholarship Fund”
Francis R. & 
	 Ruth E. Oberreich Foundation
Kevin Gitter ’94
Thomas Gnewuch
Dave and Jody Hartzell
Amy Hennings and Greg Canard
Jace Hierlmeier and Rachel Recibe
Hill Mechanical Corp.
David Hornung
Kathleen Hughes
James Jarvis
Lisa Kidd
David and Marcia Knuepfer
Mark and Kristen Lasky
Megan Liptow
William and Teresa Mangan
Linda Matheson
Mary McNamara
Milwaukee Valve
Muza Sheet Metal Co., LLC

National Exchange Bank & Trust
PayPal Charitable Giving Fund
Kyle and Jolene ’00 Peterman
Schiek Sports, Inc.
Timothy and Jennifer Schneider
Society Insurance
Benjamin ’01/’15 and Noel ’03 Soman
Kerry Strupp ’04
Raphael and Krista Tahlman
Pete ’05 and Katherine ’99 Vergos
James ’00 and Mary Wegmann
Adam and Paula Wunderlin

Naber Society
$250–$499
3 Fish Entertainment LLC
Advanced Disposal
Ahern-Gross, Inc.
Bassett Mechanical
Vernon and Kathleen ’63 Baus
Jeffrey and Beverly Bechner

Erika Bognar ’96
Culligan Water Conditioning
Robert ’90 and Darlene Duley
Fat Joe’s Bar & Grill, LLC
Tim and Catherine ’07/’11 Flood
Robert and Dorothy ’68 Fuelling
Patrick and Mary Goebel
Margaret Grebe ’57
Gustman Chevrolet Sales, Inc.
Randy ’99/’11/’15 and 
	 Mary ’07/’10 Hatlen 
David Hein
Clara Henning ’62
Herb Kohl Philanthropies
Wendy Hilvo
Jack Twohig’s Carpet One
Molly Jaster ’19
Philip Johnson
Michael Klich ’89/’94
Rosalie Koenen ’69
Paul and Dusty Krikau
Lakeside Wealth Management, LLC
Lamers Bus Lines, Inc. 
Sheldon Lasky

May 2019 Graduation

Ledgeview Lanes, Inc.
Bradley Leonhard ’18
Christine Martin ’09/’12
Tracey Marx
Mark Merline
Lisa Michels ’91/’13
Garry ’05/’08 and Claudia Moise
Grant ’97 and Melissa ’05 Monroe
John Morris
Douglas ’94/’05 and Lisa Olig
Cheryl Ann Passel ’15
Jerald and Dian ’78 Polly
James Race ’87
Jason Reinhart ’99
William Rhudy
Rockwell Automation
Nancy Rosenthal-Forest ’66
Sr. Marie Scott, CSA ’84
Bernard Sherry
Strategies LTD
Sandra Stuner
ThedaCare
David Thompson
Lance Urven
Matthew ’02 and Stacy Waltz
William and Lorette SASN ’47 Wambach
Irene Weist
Sharon Wiederanders ’97
Ray and Carla Wifler

Sabre Society
$100–$249
Lisette Aldrich
Edward and Bonnie Anderson
Sunil Appalaraju
Mary Arthur
Debra Barrett
Nancy Becker Family
James Bender ’75
Kathleen Bennot ’92
Bianca Birschbach
Al and Barb Blau
Judith Blohm ’78
Anne Boehlen ’65
Patricia Bogenschuetz ’72
Chelsea Borgrud ’06
Louise Bowen ’70
Tracy Brachmann
Jessica Brandt
Deanne Bremer ’17
Jason and Holly Brenner
Susanne Brinkman ’04
Jon and Nancy Brost
Melissa Buechel ’00
Michael and Eveyln Burch
Gisele Burnett
Jerry Burns
Barbara Bushell ’76
G.A. and Mary ’63 Cappellari
Patricia Casetta ’66
Tamala Christian ’03/’06
Bonnie Clark ’73
Kathleen Clay ’82
Ronald Connolly ’02
D. Phillip and Jenifer Corbin
James Cotter ’95
CSA Sponsorship Ministry
Judith Dahnke ’92
Yolanda Dailey
Richard ’97 and Ellen Dehnel
Cassandra Deseve ’03
Karol Dillie ’85
Michael and Jane Doherty
EDC Interiors, Inc.
Ann Egan
Christine Erickson ’89
Elizabeth Feldmann SASN ’65
Joan (Fox) Ferguson ’73
Jack Fischer

2019 Alumni & Friends Golf Outing
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Mark Walecka ’94
Linda Wallrich
John Walser
Darnell Waun ’77
Phil and Mary Wegmann
John Weiser ’92
Marie Weishoff
Mary Ann (Donermeyer) Welp ’61
David and Donna Whealon
Dawn Wilkins ’10
Lewis Wilson
Wilson Ortho Works
Daniel and Carolyn ’66 Winkel
Linda Winter ’71
Kent Wuebben ’00
Lucille Wuest SASN ’57
Melissa Zar ’07

Friends of Marian
$99 and under
Maranda Abitz ’08
Irene Alderman SASN ’60
AmazonSmile Org Central
Deborah Anderson ’98
Doris Armstrong ’16
Gerald and Mary Jean Aspatore
Associated Master Plumbers of 
	 Green Bay, Inc.
Aurora Health Care
Jordan Baitinger
Susan Barker ’10
Sr. Diane Bauknecht, CSA ’63
Bob ’99 and Jean ’78 Beinemann
Carol Benson ’19
Sarah Benzing ’12
Timothy and Mary Bernier
Esther Bethke SASN ’54
Connie Betz ’00
Tanya Biessman
Catherine Birschbach ’70
Jill Bjornstad
Steven and Kathlyn Blagoue
Maggie Blaha ’64
Patricia Boelhower ’73/’95
Joanne Borck ’71
David and Barbara Bossenbroek
Mary Botsford ’01
Steve Boucher
Tarra Bourgeois
Mary Brauchle SASN ’47
Michayla Braun ’14
Karla Breister ’18
Eunice Brennan SASN ’50
Mary Brinker ’95
Sr. Mary Noel Brown, CSA
Carl and Mary Jane Bruss
Ann Buechel SASN ’59
Peter and Barbara ’72 Buechel
Joan Buerger ’91
Bryan Burgert ’06
Michael ’92 and Anne Buss
Bonnie Caird ’04
Mary Calvey ’81
Bette Carr ’01
S. Paul Carroll
C. Edward ’85 and Lisa ’85 Cerney 
Tabitha Chizek ’11
Henry Clement ’00
Janet Coon ’92
Gregory Copeland ’09
Ellen Courtney ’90
Sr. Edith Crews, CSA ’83
Ryan ’01 and Amy ’02 Czyzewski
Nellie (Scanlon) Dake SASN ’61
Susan Davies ’11
Mary DeBruin ’70
Gregory and Barbara ’73/’92 Deer 
Thomas DePaoli
Lawrence Dietz ’98

Ross Dilling ’95
William Dixon
Eric Dohr
Sue Doyle ’89
Jacqueline Drake ’18
Jennifer Draves ’93
James Duley
Christopher and Teri Durkin
Eaton Corporaton
Janice Edelstein
Ellen Eickhoff ’13
Envision Greater Fond du Lac, Inc.
Emily Erick ’06
Carol Falk
Marilyn Faris ’61
Jennifer Farvour
Christine Feldhusen ’94
Genevieve Feyen SASN ’52
Chad ’01 and Tiffany ’02 Fisher
Kyle and Shawn Fisher
Paula Fitzpatrick SASN ’66
Janet Flaherty ’75
Jenna Floberg
Lillian Foote SASN ’62/’85
Elizabeth Frank SASN ’51
Christopher Frederickson ’14
Nanci Fredrich ’80
Donna Freund ’04
Jennifer (Braun) Friedel SASN ’66/’68
Susan Fuerbringer
Victoria Gack ’07
Terry and Jane ’72 Gaffney
Sr. Helen Gallitz, CSA ’66
Joyce Gau ’72
Zachary Gaynor ’11
Thomas and Janeen Gerlikovski
Sue Gius
Arthur and Jayne Godleski
Jason and Tracy Goeglein
Mary Goeller ’88
Dolores Goggins SASN ’50
Kathleen Gormican ’70
James Gorski
Audrey Gorwitz SASN ’59
Wayne and Valerie Graczyk

Mariette Grimes ’96
Deanna Grimm ’70
Tom and Kathryn ’77 Groeschl
Glenn Grothman
Tom and Jeannine SASN ‘56 Guilfoile 
Karen Gundert
Linda Hammer
Kit Hardie
Denise Harmsen ’06/’08/’09
Wayne Hass ’91
Nancy Hefter ’94
William Heinzelman ’92
Nathan and Sarah Heisler
Marcia Herzfeldt ’07
Sandra Hess ’74
Elaine Hessil ’62
Mike and Melissa Hierl
Marcia Hletko ’58
Mark Hoegh
Dennis Holm ’96
Gary Holtman ’95/’97
Steve and Sherry ’94 Holz
Gina Homan ’01
Mathew ’02 and 
	 Ramsey (Weyenberg) Immel
Sara Isom ’98
Carl and Ginny Iverson
Brian Jackson
Agnes Jaeger ’63
Phyllis Janowski ’06
Christopher Joch ’96
Alan Johnson
Karen Johnson
Elizabeth Kahl ’65
Susan Kalmerton SASN ’62
Joline Kappell ’91
Anne Karrels SASN ’64
Paul Kasten ’93
Barbara Keehn ’70
Christine Keller
Amanda Kemmel ’99
Timothy Kemmel ’05
Patricia Kempen SASN ’58
Renee Kempfer ’84
Gloria Kennedy ’02

Jennifer King
Anthony Kirsch ’88
Jamie Kivi ’15
Lynn Klapperich ’78
Kathleen Klegin ’67
Monica Kleinhans ’10
Jane Kloke ’71
John Klopotek ’94
Daniel and Bonnie Klossner
Peggy Klug
Susan Koepsell
Janet Koester ’08
Mary Koester
Nancy Kostreba ’18
Kathie Kraemer ’73
Nikki Kramer
Carol Kratcha ’60
Michael Kristmann ’03
Carrie Krohn ’94
Alex Kurowski
Laurie LaCoursiere ’92
Margaret LaFayette ’68
Gary and Rosie Lakin
Lacey Lakin
Kenneth and Kathy Lamb
Gaylord and Lois Lambries
Steven Lang ’04
Christopher Lange
Andrea Langenfeld ’03
Diana Lara ’18
Mark Larson ’82
Christine Laurent
Terry ’07 and Susan Leininger
Jane Lemke ’83
Jessica Little
Rachel Loduha ’98
Holly Lord
Thomas Lorenz
Ann M. Luker ’92
Charles Madanick
Sr. Florence Magnan, CSA
Martene Manske ’95
Julie Marks ’81
Mary Kay Martin ’77
Tim and Cathy ’19 Mathweg
Jamie Mau ’11
Melinda McCormick
Mary McDonald ’74
Mary McHugh ’66
Kenneth McKay ’05
Paul Menard
Theresa Menting
Gary and Janice Meyer
Gloria Meyer ’75
Joanne Michaels ’69
Sharon Miklavcic
Kathleen Miller SASN ’63/’65
Mary Miller ’70/’02
Adam Miner
Jackie Moore
Moraine Park Foundation
Barbara (Dietenberger) Moritz SASN ’58
Elizabeth Mortenson ’95
Lucy Ann Muabe
Elaine Muehlius SASN ’49
Roger Mueller ’88
Lori Muentner
Susan Murat ’75
Joan Murray ’58
Diane Nehls-Wasoff ’82
Barbara Neuhengen ’65
Mary Jo Norgel
Andrea Nuss ’02
Lynn Nys
Pat and Marilyn O’Brien
Barbara O’Connor-Schevers ’70
Jeffrey Ogle ’80
Kathy Omernik ’72
Mary Osiecki ’74
Denise Osier ’88

Annual Canines, Cookies, and Careers event

Mati Palm-Leis ’98
David Pasewald ’95
Lorraine Paulissen SASN ’53
Lisa Perdue ’88
Amelia Petersen ’05
Kelly Peterson
Lloyd Peterson ’91
Jane Plamann ’91
Susan Poepl ’68
Mary Polchert
Eileen Posluszny ’71
Gina Possin ’12
Bette Quandt SASN ’52
Cheryl Rabe ’71
Bobbie Radocha ’71
Gloria Rasmussen ’70
Sarah Razner ’16
Elaine Mary Rebek ’72/’99
Kirsten Rebholz
Kathy Redig
Catherine Reil ’77
Pennie Reis
Jacqueline Rentmeester ’92
Rose Rentmeester ’73
Jeanne (Gross) Retzer SASN ’62
Rebecca Richart ’04
Barbara Ricklefs ’70
Michelle Ries
Lois Rimbey
Melinda Rodriguez
Ann Roe ’90
Jean Rogers ’12
McKenna Rohan ’17
Patricia Ronk ’93
Eileen Rottscholl ’09
Elizabeth Roy ’68
Elizabeth Russell ’97
Michelle Ryan
Eileen Sabel
Beverly Sabel ’02
Pamela Saffert ’74

Mary Ann Salter ’72
Daniel Sauer
Jelaine Scannell ’82
Andrew Schickert ’90
Susan Schierstedt
Dr. Joan Schilling ’64
Michael Schlatter
Ellen Schmid ’90
Colleen Schmidt ’81
Norbert and Heidi Schmidt
Kathryn Schmierer
Joanne Schmit SASN ’61
Bernadette Schmitz ’68
Leah Schraeder
Linda Schraufnagel ’77
Jon and Kerrie Schueffner
Mary Schueller ’80
Stephanie Schuler
Lorraine Schultz
Margaret Schultz
Stacy Schumacher
Mary Sears ’73/’03
Thomas Sebranek ’00
Linda Selk-Yerges
Marjorie Shea ’89
Sue (McElmeel) Shinnick ’78
Sandra Sitzman ’97
Jordon Skaletski ’05/’07
Katherine Slewitzke SASN ’55
Barbara Smith ’07
John and Rachael Smith
Roberta Sonnentag ’96
Kimberly Sorensen
Debra Sosinski ’80/’95
Donna Spearman ’16
Margie Spradau SASN ’50
James Stark, Jr. ’93
Deb Staven
Julie Steenberg
Dr. Michael and Mary Strigenz
Joanne Talaska

Nathan Tapio ’11
Sarah Thibodeau
Carol Thome ’85
Patricia Thompson ’63
Tammy Thornton
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans
Dean and Billie Tighe
Sally Tomcheck ’82
Chique Tousey-Tabar ’98
Mark Trask
Lori Tritz ’85
Kevin and Teri Twohig
Faye Twohig
Pamela Tyson ’75
Thomas and Julianne ’88/’04 Umentum
Elaine Unferth ’00
US Bank National Association
Debbie Vande Zande ’79
Vanderploeg Signs & Designs
Sharon Vollendorf ’89
Diane Wachdorf ’69
Mary Wagner
Christine Waldschmidt ’71
Ryan Waldschmidt ’00
Tom Wallestad
Patrick Walsh ’86
Mary Walter
Lynda Washkoviak ’71
Dr. David and Mary Weber
Mary Wehner SASN ’61
Douglas and Shannon Weis
Corrine Wendland ’86
Melanie Wentler ’82
Mary Ellen Wesner ’62
Dean Wickert
Joann Wieland ’02
Mercedes Willarson ’93
Christa Williams
Jeffrey Wills ’09
Jean Winkler
Daniel Winter ’06

Thomas and DeAnna Winters
Flora Wittlinger SASN ’58
Suzanne (Faris) Wiza ’67
Andrea Wolf ’06/’17
Mike ’00 and Sara (Mueller) ’02 Wolfert
Barbara Wright ’76
Lorna Wulff
Diane Zancanaro ’86
Jomarie Zielke ’73

Gifts-in-Kind
4imprint
A to Z Vending & Food Service, Inc.
Adventure Rock
Ahrens Photography
Ala Roma Pizzeria & Pub and 
	 Schmitty’s Bar & Grill
ANG an EDDIES
Annie’s Fountain City Café 
BackYard Grill & Bar
Balanced Massage
Benvenuto’s Italian Grill
Berger Family
Berry Patch Nursery & Garden Center
BE’S Coffee & Vending Service
Black Rifle Coffee Company
Fr. John Brophy
Chase Bank
The Cheesecake Factory
Chicago Bears Football Club
Chicago Blackhawks
Chicago Cubs
Christianos Pizza
Coaches vs. Cancer
Coliseum Sports Bar and Grill
D & D Tavern
Diedrich Jewelers
Diener Family
Elkhart Lake’s Road America
Festa Italiana

#SabresSupportingSabres
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Fond du Lac Cyclery & Fitness
Fond du Lac Dock Spiders
Fond du Lac Family YMCA
Fugent, LLC 
Funset Boulevard
Gallery & Frame Shop, LLC
Carey Gardin
German Fest Milwaukee
The Gigiel Family
Gilles Frozen Custard
Gino’s Italian Restaurant
Great Lakes Aquarium
Green Bay Botanical Garden
Green Bay Gamblers
Green Bay Packers, Inc. 
Holiday Inn
John Deere Classic
Kickapoo Coffee
Kollege Town Sports
LaClare Farms
Lagunitas Brewing Company
Lake of the Torches Resort Casino
Lamar Advertising
Ledgeview Lanes Inc.
Sarah Lichman
Debbie Macomber, Author
Marian University Advancement
Marian University Golf 
Mercury Marine
Metropolis Resort
Mid Vallee Golf Course
Milwaukee Brewers Baseball Club
Milwaukee Food & City Tours
Minnesota Twins Baseball Club
Minnesota Vikings
Mt. Olympus Resorts
The Paine Art Center and Gardens
Parallel 44 Vineyard and Winery
PDQ Car Wash
The Peichl Family
Pepsi
Philly’s on 4th Grocery & Deli
Piggly Wiggly
The Press Box
Quick & Smart Photography
Reismann Family
Rhinelander Country Club
Ripley’s Believe It or Not!
Rock Auto
Rocky Rococo Restaurants
Rolling Meadows Golf Course
Schreiner’s Restaurant
Shedd Aquarium
ShurTech Brands
Six Flags Great America
South Hills Golf & Country Club
St. Mary’s Springs Academy
Staller Estate Winery
Sunset On The Water
Derek Toshner
US Foods
Victoria’s Pet Nutrition
Vineyard Vines
W.S. Badger Co.
Wendt’s on the Lake
Whispering Springs Golf Club
Wilderness Hotel & Golf Resort
Wind Power Windsurfing & Kiting Center
Wisconsin Timber Rattlers
Wood’s Floral & Gifts

Event 
Sponsorships
Advanced Disposal
Advanced Tooling, Inc. 
Agnesian HealthCare – 
	 A Member of SSM Health
Baker Cheese Factory, Inc.
Mark Bostwick
C.D. Smith Construction
Candee & Koester
Capelle Bros. & Diedrich, Inc.
Culligan Water Conditioning
Drexel Building Supply
Excel Engineering, Inc.
Fat Joe’s Bar & Grill, LLC
FDL Area Foundation, 
	 “Society Insurance Charitable Fund”
FloorQuest, LLC
Francis R. & 
	 Ruth E. Oberreich Foundation
The Grande Foundation
Gustman Chevrolet Sales, Inc.
Debra Heller
Holiday Automotive
J.F. Ahern Co.
Jack Twohig’s Carpet One
Korb Family Foundation, Inc.
Lakeside Wealth Management, LLC
Lamers Bus Lines, Inc.
Ledgeview Lanes, Inc.
Marchant Schmidt, Inc.
Mayville Engineering Company, Inc.
Mercury Marine
Michels Corporation
Muza Sheet Metal Co., LLC
National Exchange Bank & Trust
Bill Rhudy
Sodexo
Strategies Ltd.
ThedaCare
Stephen Victor
Winter & Toman Ventures, LLC: 
	 Slim & Chubby’s
Wisconsin Army National Guard

Memorials/ 
Honorariums
John Ahern
Alumni class of 1971
Alumni class of 1991
Alumni class of 2013
Edward Anderson
Pat Baudendistel
Sr. Deb Golias, CSA
Larry Heller
Judith L. Arthur Henning ’93
Gretchen Hornung
Elizabeth Koene Howard
Dr. Thomas Manion
Judith Strebe Marchello
Midge Miles and Ed Callup
Sr. Georgeann Roudebush, CSA
Saint Agnes School of Nursing
Rosie Schuchardt
Marlys Trunkhill
Sr. Deb Walter, CSA

In Memoriam
Greg Abshire, d. 7/21/19
John E. Ahern, d. 2/12/19
Edward L. Anderson, d. 5/17/19
Denise J. Cacace ’67, d. 6/27/19
Sharon Bathgate Cleys ’71, d. 4/8/19
Robert E. Cullen ’96, d. 7/2/19
Geraldine Guttman Domrath, SASN ’61, 	
	 d. 3/15/19
Thomas J. Faris, d. 7/1/19
Virginia G. “Ginny” Gallagher Fellman ’56, 	
	 d. 6/5/19
Doris M. Roessler Fischer ’54, d. 5/27/19
Robert S. Fishelson, d. 11/3/18
Sr. Mary Albert Flynn, CSA,’59, d. 10/16/18
Nancy Kuehnl Giebel, SASN ’53, 
	 d. 2/22/19
Sally A. Wolff Giebel ’57, d. 1/25/19
Evelyn Gundersen ’69, d. 2/07/19
James K. Hampton, d. 6/28/19
Mary T. Fellenz Hartig, SASN ’46, 
	 d. 8/13/19

Ruth Mueller Heiser, SASN ’55, d. 12/14/18
Judith L. Arthur Henning ’93, d. 3/24/19
Joan A. Jeselun Hill ’82, d. 8/10/19
Patricia A. Sage Hinn ’53, d. 2/06/19
Sr. Gonzaga Hron, CSA, ’68, d. 3/20/19
Ruth D. Knapmiller ’73, d. 7/21/19
James D. LaBlonde ’11, d.  3/31/19
Donald E. Liebenthal ’90, d. 1/17/19
Donald F. Lutz ’00, d. 4/09/19 
Shirley Rothmann Maltby, SASN ’47, 
	 d. 1/14/19
Justin A. Marias ’03, d. 5/18/19
Rochelle A. Smith Mayr, SASN ’59, 
	 d. 6/28/19
Ruth Liner McCourt, SASN ’59, 
	 d. 10/30/18
Victoria Mclaughlin, d. 5/18/19
Sr. Barbara Rose Miskelly, CSA, ’62, 
	 d. 11/29/2018
Karen White Nass, SASN ’62, d. 1/20/19
Ruth E. Oldson ’04, d. 4/3/19
Darlene A. “Dee” Bingen Ottery, SASN ’54, 	
	 d. 8/10/19
Joann Flanders Pepper, SASN ’64, 
	 d. 12/28/18
James L. Race ’87, d. 8/10/19
Betty J. Rabbitt Reetz, SASN ’62, 
	 d. 6/10/19 
Kathi S. Spoerri Reynolds ’73, d. 8/22/18
Helen Wilhelm Rippinger, SASN ’43, 
	 d. 4/27/19
Robert F. Ristow ’87, d. 11/22/18
Ramiro Rueda, d. 5/19/19
Thomas E. Saari ’75, d. 6/10/19
Mary E. Schraufnagel Simon Schaefer ’62, 	
	 d. 4/5/19
Jana K. Schmitz Mallon ’95, d. 7/13/19
Louise M. Schmitz ’64, d. 12/24/18
Kathleen Bannach Schuler, SASN ’61, 		
	 d. 1/4/19
Mary M. “Polly” Scott, d. 3/11/19
Michael F. Toelle ’96, d. 7/30/19
Laura L. Turner ’08, d. 6/1/19
Barbara K. Witt ’86, d. 3/15/19
Luke A. Witt, d. 5/18/19
Shirley Viola Zimmerman, SASN ’45, 
	 d. 10/30/18

2018–19 brought with it several snow days

If we have inadvertently omitted or incorrectly listed your name, please accept our sincerest apologies  
and contact us at 920.923.8159 so we may correct our records.

Summary of Revenues and Expenses* 						      	

			   2018–19	 2017–18
		  Revenues							     
		  Net tuition and fees	 $	 20,603 	 $	 22,810
		  Auxiliary enterprises		  4,824		  4,775 
		  Gifts, grants, and bequests		  5,872 		  4,872
		  Other		  1,003 		  1,050

		  Total Revenue	 $	32,302	 $	33,507
								      
		
		  Expenses							     
	 	 Instruction	 $	 8,760 	 $	 8,355
		  Academic support		  4,773		  4,880 
		  Student services 		  7,342		  7,185
		  Institutional support		  5,394		  4,757
		  Plant operations		  2,915		  2,416
		  Auxiliary enterprises 		  2,950		  2,917 

		  Total Expenses	 $	32,134	 $	30,510 
		
		  Increase in Net Assets	 $	 168	 $	 2,997 

Summary of Financial Position*	 			 

	 		  2019	 2018
		  Total Assets	 $	 64,613	 $	 66,308
		  Total Liabilities		  25,015 		  26,878	

	 	 Total Net Assets	 $	39,598            	 $	39,430

Fiscal Year Review   July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019

 (Dollars in thousands)

*As of June 30 for the year noted.
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